
 
St. Paul’s Church of England Primary School 

‘Building each other up – with God as our firm foundation’  

SPRING TERM 2021 Week 3: Remote Learning and In-school Learning Updated 

15th January 2021   
 

Dear Parents/ Carers,            

                15th January 2021 

DON’T MISS OUT ON BEING PART OF YOUR CLASS ON  

GOOGLE CLASSROOM ☺ 

We are delighted that many of you have been able to help your child access their class online.  Your learning online 

will be there waiting for you from Monday 18th January. 

There will be resources to cover the daily curriculum as  below for your child’s class. 

We would like you to build in the routines below which we hope will help you to establish an exciting daily pattern. 

The same lessons will be provided for the children via Google Classroom at home and at school.   

IF YOUR CHILD IS NOT IN SCHOOL WE WANT THEM TO BE LEARNING VIA GOOGLE CLASSROOM. 

WE DON’T WANT ANY CHILD DISADVANTAGED BY MISSING THIS TERM’s LESSONS. 

 

Teaching and Learning Spring Term 2021  for children from Reception to Year 6 

 

AND …Daily ‘Catch up with your Teacher’ on Google Meet:   

Be there ready to see your teacher at these times: 

Nursery: 11am    Year 2 at 2.30pm 

Reception Class:at 2pm;    Years 3 and 4 at 1pm  

Year 1 at 2.15pm;      Years 5 and 6 at 1.30pm 

  
9.15am  

 
9.30am – 10.30am 

 
11am – 12 noon 

  
1pm – 2pm  

 
Worship 
Time 

 
Monday 

 
PE 

 
Reading/ Writing 

 
Mathematics 

  
Each class will have 
its own weekly 
timetable for these 
subjects: 
 
Science  
 
History or 
Geography 
 
Religious Education 
 
Creative Arts: 
Music or Art or 
Design Technology 
or IT skills 
 
KS2: French or 
German 
 

 
Class 
Teacher 

 
Tuesday 

 
PE 

 
Reading/ Writing 

 
Mathematics 

  
Reflection 
Time 

 
Wednesday 

 
PE 

 
Reading/ Writing 

 
Mathematics 

  
Mrs Daniel 

 
Thursday 

 
PE 

 
Reading/ Writing 

 
Mathematics 

  
Relax Kids 

 
Friday 

 
PE 

 
Reading/ Writing 

 
Mathematics 

  
Mrs 
Godwin 



 
HOW TO COME AND JOIN THE FUN ! 

• Please make sure that you have emailed your name and your child’s name to the class email address. If you 

have any problems doing this, please contact the school office. The class emails can be found on the school 

website under Learning / Home Learning. 

• Use the class email address to ask your child’s class teacher about any problems that you might have. 

• Phone the school office if you do not have a device that your child can use to access Google Classroom,  

• You will receive your child’s log-in details and password. 

• A guide to how Google Classroom works can be found under Updates and Dates/ Covid-19. It will also be 

sent to you via email. 

• Initial contact will be made to your child by their class teacher.  

 

Teaching Vidoes 

Year 5 will be trialling lesson starters which have been prepared and recorded by the class teacher next 

week.   Over future weeks this will become a feature of some class lessons throughout the week.  

 

Get Help with Mobile Data 

If you do not have fixed Broadband and your child is using a mobile phone to access home learning, you might be 

eligible for FREE MOBILE DATA.  It is most likely if your provider is Three, Smarty, Virgin mobile, EE, Tesco mobile, 

Sky mobile or O2 

Please phone the school office with the following information so that we can make a request on your behalf: 

 

• name of account holder 

• mobile number 

• mobile network 

 

On Monday 18th January 9.30am – 11.30am 

PLEASE COLLECT WORK PACKS FOR ALL CLASSES:  

We are hoping that these will be the last packs to go out for Years 2-6.  In them will be an exercise book for future 

work. Our youngest children in Nursery, Reception and Year 1 will still require work packs.  We shall give further 

information about this.   

 Please return the previous completed workpack.  

Most of the work on Google Classroom can be completed online without the need for paper. 

IN -SCHOOL TEACHING and LEARNING  

THIS IS ONLY FOR CHILDREN WHO CANNOT BE AT HOME IN LINE WITH THE NATIONAL 

‘STAY HOME’ GUIDANCE 

KEY WORKERS: Please keep your child at home accessing lessons on Google Classroom if you are able to.   

FROM MONDAY 18th JANUARY: NEW TIMES FOR ARRIVAL AND COLLECTION FROM SCHOOL 

Front Entrance: 

Nursery    8.45 am – 12 noon 

Year 1:     8.45 am  - 2.45pm 

Reception Class and Year 2:  9am – 3pm  

Rear Side Gate: 

Years 5 and 6:     8.45 – 2.45 pm  

Years 3 and 4:    9am – 3pm  



 
 

NURSERY PROVISION 

Our Nursery Provision is very nearly at full capacity in terms of staffing and safety.  The allocation of additional places 

will be based on those who are struggling to keep their child at home.  

 

Thank you for your co-operation as we work together for the benefits of your child’s safety and education. 

 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

In line with government guidance, ‘Providing Free School Meals during the Coronavirus (COVID-19) Outbreak’ (13th 

January 2021), we shall continue to provide lunch parcels for families who are eligible for benefits-related free school 

meals.  Please contact the school office if you would like to receive a weekly pack.  

HOW ARE YOU?   

If you are struggling at home please see the opportunity to get free advice and support:  school website/ Updates and 

Dates/ Covid-19 / Wolverhampton Consultation Support for Families 

 

Please contact the school office if you require any further information or need a listening ear during these difficult times 

for everyone. 

We hope that you will find the Google Classroom provision helpful to give your children routine and focus, 

Mrs Daniel 

 

 

 

 


